GBHS LAX Boosters
Board Meeting 
May 31, 2017 
3001 Douglas Blvd
Board members present:  
Alan Beland, Jon Tattersall, Barbara Hayes, Lisa Stabbert, Jeff Campo, Heidi Davis-Spargo  -  Scott Pink joined a portion of the meeting via conference call
Alan called the meeting to order at 6:35pm. A quorum of board members was present. 
Treasurer Report 
Jeff presented the current budget to actuals – net total year end expenses were $59,536 versus $79,955 budgeted.  Assuming outstanding referee fees will come in at $3000 . . . then net season expenses = $63,000
Income projections were lower than anticipated in some categories, primarily in Auction Fundraiser and Player Registrations.  Number of budgeted players = 50 versus Number of actual players = 45
Jon shared that as a result of recent conversations with other GBHS boosters organizations as well as Tim Healy, he believes that untapped school funds exist which would be available to our club.  He offered to do additional research into requirements and qualifications for access to those special funds and will report back to board at next meeting.  He also recommended that next season we step up sponsorship solicitation efforts – after some discussion, board agreed to add a Sponsorship Coordinator role to the board

Budgeting Goals for Next Year:
· Lower expected fundraiser income 
· Reduce expected parent contribution
· Increase GBHS and Corporate Sponsorships/Donations

Fundraising Goals:
· GBLAX Auction Dinner – lower fundraiser expectation to $7500
· Wall Ball A Thon – leave at same levels but with addition of more communication 

Spring Break Trip Review
Scott joined meeting via conference call. Group reviewed survey monkey results compiled by Alan. In summary, there was an overwhelmingly positive response to the trip.  The two most common suggestions were to add at least one other lacrosse game to the trip and to try to schedule trip at beginning of spring break week (i.e. Saturday, Sunday, Monday) to avoid conflicts with family plans.
Jon suggested that if travelling proves to be a hardship for the team, then perhaps an every other year “home and away” rotation could be instituted by which we invite the same teams to meet and compete with us during their spring break period. 
Scott shared the coaches’ collective belief that the trip was successful and that they support doing the trip again next year.

Anticipated Off Season Team Activities for Next Season 
Per Scott . . .
· Pre-season
No December pre-conditioning planned but will set up January practice schedule

· Sandstorm
Coaches thought that the Sandstorm tourney was a success and will likely schedule the team to attend again next season

Scott will email players and families in next few weeks regarding these anticipated event dates, so that they may plan accordingly. 

Board Volunteers
Board discussed various needs for next season and determined that due to volume of time and work involved, three new board members and at least one new non-board “Coordinator” position should be recruited/added to share workload as follows:
· Board – Fields/Equipment Co-Coordinator – work with Jon to manage fields and equipment 
· Board - Fundraising Coordinator (Internal) – responsible for outreach and communication to team families to maximize auction proceeds, wall ball-a-thon participation, etc.
· Board - Sponsorship Coordinator (External) – responsible for soliciting external sponsorships (i.e. local businesses, corporate matching, corporate sponsorships, etc.). 
· Spring Break Trip Coordinator (non-board position) – organize and arrange spring break trip details, parent/player communication, etc.
Alan will send out an email to parents in next few weeks asking for volunteer interest.  

Team Volunteers
Board discussed the need for additional game-day help in several areas. The following two positions will be added to Lisa’s list of next year’s team volunteers:  Field Crew Lead (Varsity), Field Crew Lead (JV), Field Medic (Varsity), Field Medic (JV)

Equipment
Alan approached the GBYL President and HS Girls President and proposed that we share the cost, care and maintenance of field bin/equipment, nets and defibrillator at GBHS (excluding the controller) – all agreed – Jon will oversee this process
End line nets – Alan asked Tony Moudakis (original creator) if he would be willing to refresh our well-worn nets for some fee – Tony agreed – board will discuss compensation at next meeting and Alan will circle back with Tony to confirm
Easy Up – Our EZ up is in bad shape; Jon and Alan proposed the purchase of a new one to be shared by the three lax programs (HS Boys, HS Girls, Youth) and kept on site at GBHS.  Jon or Alan will research cost and provide a quote for approval at next meeting.

Parent Meeting
A 2018 pre-season parent meeting will be held in September or October.  Board will discuss specific timing and details at next meeting.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting was adjourned at 9:20pm

Next Board Meeting: August 21 - 6:30 



